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Dear                                   , 
 
ATISN 20320 – COVID vaccination 
 

Thank you for your email received on 06 March 2024 which has been dealt with under the 
Freedom of Information Act (2000).  You requested the following: 

1) Information regarding the number of “Covid-19” patients that received the treatment of 
the sedative Midazolam both in Care homes & NHS hospitals before their eventual 
death. 

2) The isolation of the “novel virus” Covid-19 & if Public Health Wales now has an isolated 
sample. 

3) Information of the informed consent given to individuals that are invited for their 
“vaccination”. Are they now given the long list of potential side effects/post vaccination 
illness that includes death? 

Our Response 

1   We do not hold this information and would suggest you direct your request to the  
      individual NHS Wales Health Boards.  Details can be found here.         
 
2 We do not hold this information and would suggest that you contact Public Health 

Wales. Details can be found here.  
 

3 Patient Information leaflets, which include information about potential side effects, are 
provided to people before they receive their COVID-19 vaccination to allow them to 
make informed decisions. These information leaflets are also published on the Public 
Health Wales website and can be found using this link. 

Next steps 

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government, 

mailto:HSS.GovernmentBusinessTeam@gov.wales
https://www.gov.wales/nhs-wales-health-boards-and-trusts
https://phw.nhs.wales/use-of-site/contact-us/freedom-of-information/
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fphw.nhs.wales%2Ftopics%2Fimmunisation-and-vaccines%2Fleaflets%2Fadults%2Fflu-and-covid-19-vaccinations-a-guide-for-adults%2F&data=05%7C02%7CIan.Turner%40gov.wales%7Cd488b9c55bc94b43874a08dc4a88cae6%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638467198579794650%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=y4GUb5z2k7RynVjDqg92Wv%2FIay6pJiPJv7MKDqWSLsE%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Cathays Park,  
Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it 
has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

